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P.O. Box 518 
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May 2006 Newsletter
 
WORSHIP SERVICES:  

8:00 a.m. and 10:15 a.m. 
 

SUNDAY SCHOOL: 9:00  a.m. 
 

COMMUNION SUNDAY: 
May 7, both worship services. 
 

COMMITTEE MEETINGS as 
follows or at the call of Chair** 
 
SESSION MEETING 
May 7th, @ 6:00 p.m.   – Please note 
change from second Sunday. 
 

 
April   2006 Attendance 

 4/02 4/09 4/16 4/23  

Sunday 
School 

 
66 

 
93 

 
77 

 
 58 

  

 
8:00 am 

 
52 

 
76 

 
97 

 
 45 

  

10:15 
am 

 
78 

 
108 

 
147 

 
 78 

  

Mission 
Trip  

       
    4 

  

       
      

 
Offerings  for April   

   Regular 
Offering 

Other 
Offering 

Building 
Fund 

4/02 
Yatsky 

4511.17  
120.00 

425.00 

4/09 
Yatsky 
OGHS  

4447.00   
 
 243.75 

 
 

4/16 
Yatsky 

3700.00  
 800.00 

  345.00 

4/23 
Yatsky 

3195.00   

     

     
Budget 3713.00  609.00 

Praise God for your faithfulness in 
attendance and giving. 

From the Pastor’s keyboard: 

Just a few thoughts: 
DENOMINATIONAL CENTER 

 The denominational Center is what Cumberland 
Presbyterians call their international headquarters.  The Center 
is located in Memphis, TN., @ 1978 Union Ave., and has been 
there since 1953.  The decision to relocate the center from the 
Midtown area of Memphis possibly to a suburb of Memphis was 
made at the 2005 General Assembly meeting in Franklin, TN. 
 $3,000,000.00 is needed to add to the sale price of the 
present property to obtain land and build the building. 
 The video shown on April 23rd stressed the need for a 
place for the leaders of our boards of Mission, Finance, Christian 
Education, and Commission on the Ministry, etc., to work and 
serve. 
 $100.00 per member paid over the next 3 years will do it.  
Will YOU help?  That $100.00 amounts to $33.33 a year for 3 
years.  Or a one time gift of $100.00 will do it.  Just mark your 
gift as being for the Denominational Center. 
 

RENAISSANCE TO SING ON MAY 20TH 
 Bethel College musical group, Renaissance, will be at 
Jenkins Church, Saturday evening, May 20th, 7:00 p.m. for a 
performance.  This will be at the end of the Spring 2006 Concert 
Tour.  They will also sing at Tusculum C.P. Church on Sunday 
Morning, May 21st. 
 We will provide supper for the group prior to the 
performance and lodging for about 30 of them.  We will need to 
provide housing for 30 students. (54 will be in the group, but 
many are from the Nashville area.)  A love offering will be 
received.   
 Renaissance performs gospel, bluegrass, classical, country, 
pop, r & b, etc.  You may even hear some rock and roll tunes 
from the 50’s.  Don’t miss this one.  Let Larry know if you can 
help or sign up. 
 Bethel College is the Cumberland Presbyterian College 
and is located in McKenzie, TN. 

SUPPORT FOR Yatsky Family 
 We need to plan now for financial support for Seveta, 
Yuraslav and Amelia for September 2006 thru August 2007.  
People interested in providing support will meet, Thursday 
evening, May 4th @ 6:15 in the Sanctuary.  Your help is needed.  
Larry Guin. 
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May Newsletter 
 
Youth News 
 
Wednesdays 6:00pm  Dinner 
                     6:45pm  Praise & Worship Service 
(This is through May 17th) 
    
 
Sundays       
May 7   5:00pm    6-9th graders         
small groups 
                                            6:45pm    10-12th grade 
small groups 
                                      (dinner will be served) 
No Youth Activities on May 14 & May 28 due to Mother’s 
Day and Graduation/Memorial weekends 
 
May  21                 5:00pm               6-9th graders 
small groups 

Time TBA Senior Night 
 
Mission Trip Registration is on.  Need registration form and 
$50.00 deposit very soon! 
 
Other Activities during May: 
Saturday, May 6 Golf Tournament – youth workers needed. 
See Susan Groce to sign up. 
 
It’s Camp Time!  
Mini – Camp   Saturday, May 20 for K-5th grade. 
9am – 4pm 

K-5th Graders 
Location: Camp Crystal Springs  

It’s Free! 
Join us for a day at camp: boating/fishing, swimming (if 

weather permits), cabin time, community building, crafts, 
lesson, music, worship, F.O.B., lunch, and canteen! See Debra 

Eckert for more information! 
 

 
Sr. High Camp June 4-9 (for those entering 10th-12th grade  

and recent graduates) 
Cost:  $135.00 for pre-registration by May 

30th  $145.00 after May 30th or at 
camp. 

 
Jr. High Camp June 11-16 (for those entering 7-9th grades) 

Cost:  $135.00 for pre-registration by May    
30th  $155.00 after May 30th or at 
camp. 

 
Junior Camp June 25-30 (for those entering 4-6th grades) 

Cost:  $135.00 for pre-registration by May 
30th  $155.00 after May 30th or at 
camp. 

 
See Susan Groce, Elizabeth Guin, or Pam Cammuse for any 
information regarding camp this summer.  Registration forms 
available in the church office.    
       
       
  
 

  May Birthdays 
HAPPY MAY BIRTHDAYS TO Katie Oaks and Cindy 
Seeman on the 1st; Joyce Allemore on the 5th; Dawn 

Freeman on the 6th; Kyelee Hudson, Dave Turko and 
Michael Naron on the 7th; Bill Hardison on the 9th; Brian 
Windrow on the 11th; John Leeper on the 12th; Jamie Coates 

on the 13th; Matt Naron and Cindy Noel on the 14th;  J. Don Geary 
on the 16th; Ronnie Windrow and Larry Sweeney on the 17th ; 
Richard Sullivan on the 20th; Jay Vivrette on the 23rd; Joshua 
Clemons on the 24th;  Lily Farner and Joan Moores on the 25th; Nicki 
Naron on the 27th; Jim Day on the 29th. 
 

May Anniversaries 
HAPPY MAY WEDDING ANNIVERSARY TO Mike 
& Mary Jo Bryan on the 1st; Dave and Sally Turko 
on the 3rd; Pete & Michelle Bottoms on the 9th; Jaime and Susan 
Groce and  Kelli & Tracy Spicer on the 17th; Chad and Sarah 
Strasser on the 18th; Matthew and Joy Wilker on the 21st; David and 
Teresa Shuler and Steve and April Williams on the 23rd

 
  

 

If your name is not on our birthday or anniversary list or if we have 
printed an error, please call the church office at 776-2339 and let 
Joyce know. 
 
Saturday, May 6th     Golf Tournament   

4 Person Scramble Golf Rally4 Person Scramble Golf Rally4 Person Scramble Golf Rally4 Person Scramble Golf Rally    

Date:  Saturday, May 6, 2006Date:  Saturday, May 6, 2006Date:  Saturday, May 6, 2006Date:  Saturday, May 6, 2006    

Time:  8:00AM Time:  8:00AM Time:  8:00AM Time:  8:00AM –––– Until Until Until Until    

Location:  Henry Horton State ParkLocation:  Henry Horton State ParkLocation:  Henry Horton State ParkLocation:  Henry Horton State Park    
 

– Golf Scramble –  $65.00 per player & $250.00 Team of 4.  Contact 
Susan Groce at 615-599-7394 or 615-776-2339.  ** Deadline to 
register is Monday, May 1. 

 
SESSION 

PLEASE NOTE:  May Session Meeting will be the lst 
Sunday, May 7th, 6:00 p.m.  Committees wanting to send 
request/information to the Session should meet prior to 
the meeting.  (We changed from second Sunday because 
we did not want to meet on Mother’s Day). 
Lg 

 
Belleview Cumberland Presbyterian Church Benefit 
MUSIC-FOOD-SILENT AUCTION- When:  May 6, 2006 
Where:  The College Grove Artsitorium 
Serving @ 5:00 p.m.  Hamburgers, Hot Dogs, Dessert,  
Drinks, Music Tickets $6.00 and begins at 6:00 p.m.  
Featuring Runaway Freight and Rank Strangers, Heaven’s 
Calling and Other Guests  -  Please Join Us. 
 
NEW UNITY CLASS STUDY:  The Unity Sunday school 
class will conclude its look at the current works of popular 
pastors with a study of Joyce Meyer’s new book, Look 
Great Feel Great:  12 Keys to Enjoying a Healthy Life Now.  
Sick and tired of being sick and tired??  The Bible gives us 
all the keys for restoring mental, physical, emotional and 
spiritual wellness.  If you’re interested in participating, the 
Unity class is now located on the first floor and is led by 
Sonya Haywood.  The new study will begin May 14th – 
everyone is welcome.  SH 

 



 
 
ADOPTION PROCESS AND COOKBOOK 
 
 To our church family and friends. In recent months, we 
have discussed and prayed about adopting another little girl from 
China.  Many things have led us to believe that this might not be the 
avenue the Lord wants us to travel down.  At least not at this time.   
The cookbook is STILL a project I am wanting to take on.  It will be in 
honor of Gracie, including many recipes from her great-
grandmothers, great Aunt Linda as well as “Ma Jo”, “Nanna” and her 
aunts Joy  and Amy. We welcome others in the church and 
community to contribute as they wish.  E-mailing them to me would 
be a very easy way to do this:  graciejomama@netzero.com.  Fingers 
crossed, I will have this ready in the fall for the bazaar and for holiday 
gift giving at a reasonable price.  The funds will go toward Gracie’s 
education.  Thank you for your prayers, comments and concerns.  
We just feel at peace about our current decision and will focus on our 
precious daughter.  Please pray for those in the process of adopting 
from China (as well as other countries) because the process is 
becoming more of a challenge each week it seems.   
God Bless, 
Amy, Rhett and Gracie Jo Bryan 
 

MARK YOUR CALENDARS! 

 
Wednesdays, 6:00pm Fellowship meal–RSVP / 6:45pm Worship 
Service – Wednesday evening Praise and Worship will continue 
through May17th w/contemporary music, and devotions given by lay 
speakers. Interested in delivering the devotion, please see Susan 
Groce or Larry Guin.  Wednesdays, 6:45 pm Study - In addition to 
and at same time as worship.  “Examining your gift from the Spirit”. 
 
 

  Kids for Christ 
The next Kids for Christ meeting will be 
held at the church on Sunday, May 7, at 5 
p.m.   All children, age 5 through 5th grade are welcome to come for 
stories, games, and food. 
 
Wednesday, May 10th Retirees Outing – Check with Kathleen 
Waggoner for details. 
 
Saturday, May 13th @6:00 pm Mothers & Others Banquet / CPWM 
All ladies/girls at Jenkins and in the community are invited to our 
Mothers & Others Banquet on Saturday, May 13th @6:00 pm.  RSVP  
 

 
 Garage Sale Friday & Saturday, May 19 & 20 Garage Sale Friday & Saturday, May 19 & 20 Garage Sale Friday & Saturday, May 19 & 20 Garage Sale Friday & Saturday, May 19 & 20thththth          We will   We will   We will   We will 
gladly pick up any large items you might want to donate.  gladly pick up any large items you might want to donate.  gladly pick up any large items you might want to donate.  gladly pick up any large items you might want to donate.  
Last year we raised $5,207.00.  It would be a big boost to Last year we raised $5,207.00.  It would be a big boost to Last year we raised $5,207.00.  It would be a big boost to Last year we raised $5,207.00.  It would be a big boost to 
the mission efforthe mission efforthe mission efforthe mission efforts of our church to have another good sale ts of our church to have another good sale ts of our church to have another good sale ts of our church to have another good sale 
this year.  Yic, SSthis year.  Yic, SSthis year.  Yic, SSthis year.  Yic, SS    
 
 

Sunday, May 21st  -  Sunday school teacher meeting after 10:15 
a.m. Service. 

 
 
 

  
 

 
 

 Columbia Presbytery Miniolumbia Presbytery Miniolumbia Presbytery Miniolumbia Presbytery Mini----Camp ** K Camp ** K Camp ** K Camp ** K –––– 5 5 5 5thththth Graders  Graders  Graders  Graders 

** 9am to 4pm** 9am to 4pm** 9am to 4pm** 9am to 4pm    

Location:  Camp Crystal Springs 21 Camp CrLocation:  Camp Crystal Springs 21 Camp CrLocation:  Camp Crystal Springs 21 Camp CrLocation:  Camp Crystal Springs 21 Camp Crystal ystal ystal ystal 

Springs Rd., Kelso, TN 37348Springs Rd., Kelso, TN 37348Springs Rd., Kelso, TN 37348Springs Rd., Kelso, TN 37348    
Pre-register by May 15 OR Register at the Door.  It’s Free! 

Join us for a day at camp: boating/fishing, swimming (weather 
permitting), cabin time, community building, crafts, lesson, music, 

worship, F.O.B., lunch and canteen! 
What to bring:  Bible, blanket or bed sheet, swimsuit (optional), towel, 

sunscreen, bug spray, appetite for fun. 

 

”Promotion Sunday 
 June 4, 2006 

 On June 4th we will gather in the sanctuary at 
9:00am (during the first 10-15 minutes) to have children and 
youth promotions and recognition of all those who will be 
graduating from high school, college, or graduate school in. 
If you, or someone you know in our Church, will be among 
the 2006 graduating class, please let the office know their 
names. 
 
The season from Easter to Pentecost, also known as “March of 
Missions”, has been set aside as a time for denomination wide 
missions’ emphasis.  World Mission Day will be observed on 
Pentecost Sunday, June 4th with a Missions Fair. 
 
Would like to Thank EVERYONE for their time, 
effort, and help with this year’s barbecue, singing, & 
silent auction; making it a great success!  We are 
blessed to have such generous and hard working people 
in our church family.  A special thanks to Sherry 
Windrow, Jackie Fuqua, Steve Allemore, Mary Beth 
Roland and Steve Dornan for meeting, doing the 
preliminary planning as well as working the day of this 
event. The B-B-Q profit as of 4-28-06 was around, 
$10,149.00!!!  The monies from the BBQ Dinner & Silent 
Auction will go to the Building Fund!!  
 

Charlotte Medlen was one of several to participate in the Patient Care 
Technician Graduation Ceremony that was held March 29, 2006 at 
12:30 pm in the Hospital Chapel at Saint Thomas Hospital.  Proud 
parents are Charles and Beverly.  Our Congratulations and best 
wishes to Charlotte as she enters this new phase in her life. 
 

Thanks – 
Dear Friends, Words seem inadequate to express our 
appreciation for all the acts of kindness and thoughtfulness.  
Food for the family, the beautiful floral arrangement, visits 
and cards from so many of you have uplifted us during this 
difficult time.  Thank you for all.  Sincerely, Pete and Bette 
and the Mosley family.    
 

 
CONDOLENCES 
We at Jenkins Church extend our Christian love, and sympathy to 
The family of Joyce Barnes.  Joyce entered her eternal rest on April 
6, 2006 and was the mother of Larry Barnes.  The funeral was 
Sunday, April 9th with interment at Williamson Memorial Gardens.  
We pray for God’s comfort for this family at this time. 
 
 



 
 
Triune United Methodist Church at 7906 Nolensville Rd. will 
host Gospel Fest 2006 on Saturday, May 6, 2006 at 6:00 
pm** The church choirs from the Triune, Nolensville, 
College Grove, Arrington and Eagleville areas will join 
together in concert to benefit the senior citizens in our 
community by raising money for Meals on Wheels.  Each 
choir will perform two selections and ending the night when 
all the choirs join together in one mass choir.  Food, 
fellowship and song—what a wonderful way to help out our 
senior adults.   
 
 

Late BreLate BreLate BreLate Breaking Newsaking Newsaking Newsaking News      
Our hearty congratulations to Mr. & Mrs. James Foutch  
on the birth of their daughter Joyce "Kathleen" on April  
29th at 7:00 pm weighing in at 7lbs.13 oz. and 21" long.   
Proud grandparents are Andrea and Larry Barnes and  
great-grandparents Kathleen and John Waggoner. 
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Jenkins C.P. Church      
Larry Guin, Pastor      
2501 York Rd., P. O. Box 518 
Nolensville, TN  37135 
 
Return Service Requested 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
May,  2006 

 
 
EARLY WORSHIP AT 8:00 A.M. 
SUNDAY SCHOOL STARTS AT 9:00 A.M. 
MORNING WORSHIP AT 10:15 A.M. 
 COME JOIN US!!!!     
       

   
  
Attention 2006 Graduates - To help us honor our high school & 
college graduates please drop a note, e-mail or call the church office 
with the names of those who are graduating and from what high 
school, university or any other program. (Also if pursuing further 
education and where.)  We would like to compile our list of graduates 
for this year and do not want to leave anyone out.  Thanks.  To date 
we have Jordan Cammuse, Catherine Birdsong, Rachel Seeman, 
Cody Duncan and John Ball from High School and Jaime Groce and 
Steve Allemore from college. 
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